
 
 

Staff Report to the North Ogden City Council 

 

SYNOPSIS 

Description: The city has been working on the relocation of the 2550 detention basin for 

nine years. We are in the process of getting money approved by the NCRS for 

the expansion and relocation of the basin along with a recreational and 

irrigation component. The city also has a group ready to purchase and develop 

the existing site so we need to look at options related to a temporary relocation 

of the basin until the federal dollars are approved. 

Date: September 5, 2024 

STAFF INFORMATION 

Jon Call 

jcall@nogden.org 

801-737-9846 

 

QUESTION FOR COUNCIL 

 

What option does the council want to persue. 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends we look into temporarily relocating the detention basin until the federal dollars are 

approved. 

DISCUSSION 

 

There are lots of options for the pond, but the main option is to provide some increased capacities in other 

detention facilities and work with the county on some additional capacity in their horse shoe bend pond so 

the 18 or so acre feet currently held in the existing pond can be detained in other areas of the city and 

county. The city could then sell the property work on development options with the proposed buyer of the 

property to get commercial development under way. 

We will have the City engineer and public works director available to answer questions and help the council 

strategize on what would be the best way to accomplish our goals with the basin relocation. 
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